
Minutes of a meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Riverhead 
held in the Town Hall on Wednesday, February 2, 1944 at 2:00P.M. 

Present: 

Joseph V. Kelly, Supervisor 

Austin H. Warner, 
Frank J. Yousik, 
William J. Leonard, 
Frank J. Smith, Justices of the Peace 

Arthur H. Lundberg, Town Attorney and Myron c. Young Supt. of 
Highways were present. 

Minutes of a meeting of the Town Board held on January 19, 1944 were 
read and on motion and vote were duly adopted. 

A communication was read from the Riverhead Firemen's Association 
in regard to the use of the Fire Hydrants located at Roanoke Heights 
outside of the Riverhead Fire District. The matter was referred to 
Justice Smith and Town Attorney Lundberg. 

A communication was read from the Commissioners of the Rivfrhead 
Fire District in regard to the use of the Fire District's Resuaitator 
in the event of a call mut of the District. It was the opinio~ of the 
Board that they had no jurisdiction over the resuscitator and therefore 
it was up to the Board of Fire Commissioners to make their own rules 
and regulations. 

A communication was read from Mr. Franklin H. Young offering to sell 
a parcel of land adjacent to the Town Dump. The matter was referred to 
the Highway Committee and the Supt. of Highways. 

Forrest G. Downs, Rec. of Taxes, submitted a report of the amount of 
taxes collected as of February 1, 1944 and on motion and vote was accepted 
and ordered placed on file. 

The Police report for the month of January 1944 was submitted and on 
motion and vote was accepted and ordered placed on file. 

The Town Board then convened as a Board of Audit and examined the bills 
for the month of January 1944. 

There being no further business on motion and vote the meeting adjourn­
ed to meet on Monday, February 14, 1944 at 2:00 P.M. 
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